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The purpose of this guidance is to provide assistance on how to properly handle travel expenses that crosses fiscal years. 
 
According to 34 CFR 76.707(f) -Travel is obligated when it is taken.  
 

                     
 
Typically, travel is charged to a grant when it is actually taken within the same fiscal year; however, there is an exception.  
 
EXCEPTION: Some travel expenditures in connection with conferences or training projects (i.e. registration, hotel and flight) can 
cross over fiscal years.  You may need to pay some conference expenses in one fiscal year, but the conference does not take 
place until the next fiscal year.  Since paying registration and flight accommodations early often results in discounted prices and 
can be considered cost beneficial to the grant, this may be allowed. When this situation occurs, please contact your ODE 
Federal program consultant for approval.  In summary, you may have expenditures relating to travel in a future fiscal year (i.e. 
2015) paid with the previous year funds (i.e. 2014).  
 
For general questions please email to: Grants.Management@education.ohio.gov 
 
Frequently Asked Question: 
 
I would like to pay registration for a conference by June 30, 2014 (FY14).  The conference will not take place until July 15, 2014 
(FY15). The employee attending the conference will be driving their personal vehicle to the conference site.  Can I open a 
purchase order under my FY14 grant to cover the registration and travel expenses?  I would pay the registration by June 30th (to 
guarantee a seat and obtain the discounted price) and pay the travel expense in July, during the FY14 grant liquidation period. 
 
With program office approval, the registration can be paid with FY14 funds.  However, the travel would need to be paid with 
FY15 funds.  Travel is obligated when it is taken (FY15).  Since there would be no cost benefit, the travel cannot be charged to 
the FY14 grant.   
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